## **RHS Report**

## Brian Benkert

Email: Benkertb@yahoo.com

Cell (anytime): 484-459-0112

## Welcome Back! I hope your break was restful and that the rest of the school year goes amazing!

Main Campus: Monthly Building Meetings are held the Second Thursday of each month at 3:00 in the LGI Room. We will hold them in-person and, concurrently, virtually. If you are participating in the meeting virtually, please only listen if you are driving.

Non-Tenured teachers are NOT required to complete a SPM. If an administrator is asking you to complete one, please remind them. If it an issue after that please contact a rep.

During this time of technology use be careful who you are emailing and what you are writing. It is also not your job to police fellow members, and under no circumstance should you be calling out fellow members and CC an administrator in an email. If you are having an issue with a fellow member, contact myself or a rep first.

Safety is a continued concern. If you are experiencing unsafe conditions, please email an administrator. If it is something that is happening on camera, be sure to CC the camera room so it can be found on video. The more members that do this will help to show the current conditions of our building and create a paper trail. Feel free to CC me also on any communication so that a record can be kept. **Major issues call the all call number**.

Observations are in full swing. Make sure you have your lesson plans completed up to the contract minimum (3 full, 2 skeletal). If you feel like you need a rep in your post observation meeting, feel free to reach out!

Respectfully Submitted,

Brian Benkert